
 

Weekly 
newsletter 

Friday 4th 
May 2018 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Going for Gold Assembly 
Awards for the week ending 20th April 
 
Pupil of the week:     
Reception Emelia Farrimond  Year 1  Eva Chadwick   
Year 2  Jamie Rigby   Year 3   Adam Morton   
Year 4  Katelyn Patrick   Year 5  Sam Charnock  
Year 6  Aimee Marron 
 
Playground Awards 
KS1 Indoor Bethany Yates  KS1 Outdoor    Peyton Wilson-Vardy  
KS2 Indoor Ellie Dutton  KS2 Outdoor    Amelia Gotheridge   
 
Attendance Award for week ending 20th April 
Year 4 
 
Well done everyone  
  
  

  

Going for Gold Assembly 
Awards for the week ending 27th April 
 
Pupil of the week: 
Reception Lilly Gannon   Year 1  Erika Smith 
Year 2  Stephen Rigby   Year 3  Daniella Kay 
Year 4  Thomas Leung   Year 5  Callum Morris 
Year 6  Hannah Wilkinson-Taylor 
 
Playground Awards 
KS1 Indoor Lily Jones   KS1 Outdoor Erin Smith 
KS2 Indoor Nieve Schoelzel   KS2 Outdoor Ella Shirley 
 
Attendance Award for week ending Friday 27th April 
Year 5 
 
Well done everyone  
  
  

  

Sponsored Bounce Tuesday 22nd May 
Our PTFA are again organising school’s annual 
sponsored bounce. This is always a popular event with 
all of the children and helps the PTFA to raise funds for 
school. Although they hold several fund raising events 
throughout the year, I think this is the one the children 

enjoy the most. . Please support the PTFA by helping 
your child to collect sponsorship. We are extremely 
grateful to the PTFA for all their hard work, the funds 
help to provide all of our children with  
those “little extras” the school budget  
can’t stretch too.  
Thank you for all your support 
 

 

Annual Parent Questionnaire 
You should have by now received a copy of the results from 
our questionnaire. Thank you to all of you who took the time 
to complete it. 
Whilst we are delighted with such positive responses, we do 
not want to be complacent and are always willing to listen 
to suggestions and ideas on how we can improve further.  
 

Summer Fair 
This year’s PTFA Summer Fair will be held on Saturday 30th 
June. If you are able to donate a raffle prize please could 
you either send it into school or let a member of the PTFA have 
it. Any donations of prizes will be very gratefully received.  
Thank you 
 



                
 

Headteacher – Mrs A J Davies  
Website address:- www.lowtonprimary.wigan.sch.uk 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Monday 7th May Bank holiday – school closed 

Monday 14th – Friday 18th May KS2 SATs week 

Tuesday 22nd May PTFA Sponsored Bounce 

Friday 25th May Parents’ Open Morning 9.00-10.00am 

Friday 25th May School closed for half-term holiday 

Monday 4th June School reopens after half-term holiday 

Monday 4th June Music Alive performance for whole school 

Thursday 7th June New Starters’ meeting 5.30pm 

Monday 11th – Friday 15th June Phonics testing week 

Friday 15th June Inspire 1 2.00 – 3.00pm 

Friday 22nd June Inspire 2 2.00 – 3.00pm 

Friday 22nd June PTFA Own clothes day – donations for rainbow tombola 

Wednesday 27th June Provisional Sports Day 

Friday 29th June Y6 Transition day to GHS 

Saturday 30th June PTFA Summer Fair 

Thursday 5th July Reception trip to Underwater Street 

At Lowton J & I we aim for all children to have 96% attendance or over.  
The school’s overall attendances for each year group are: 

Year Group Last Week 
Yearly Attendance 

to Date 

Reception 95.26% 92.25% 

Year 1 96.67% 94.54% 

Year 2 93.75% 94.56% 

Year 3 94.92% 96.38% 

Year 4 100.00% 96.05% 

Year 5 100.00% 96.27% 

Year 6 91.25% 95.48% 

 

Dates for your diary 

Monday May 7th 
School will be closed this Monday for 
the May Bank Holiday. We reopen 
on Tuesday 8th May. 
 

KS2 SATs week 14th – 18th May 
In two weeks, the Standard Assessment Tests for 11 year olds (Year 6) take 
place in school. 
Our Year 6s have worked extremely hard all year and we are already very 
proud of what they have achieved and not just academically. They are 
growing into sensible, well-balanced and rounded young people who I am 
sure will go on to do very well at High School. 
I wanted to take this opportunity to say well done for working so hard, good 
luck in the tests and just try to do your best. 
We are all very proud of every one of you. 
 

SATs Week 
Please note all music lessons have been 
cancelled during SATs week (8th – 
12th May). If you have pre-paid for 
the half term, this will be carried 
forward to next term. Thank you. 
 

Lowton J & I Times tables Challenge 
Well done to everyone below on earning their wristbands. Also 
a big well done to everyone who tried, keep up the practise. 
2s, 5s & 10s 
Daniella Kay Tia Hunter Grace Taylor  
Maddie Gerrard Liara Mahmood-Johnson 
3s & 4s 

Kobi’jace Heywood Harris 

Sports’ Day – change of date 
Please note we have changed the provisional date 
of Sports’ Day to Wednesday 27th June. 
 

Letter from Jo Platt MP 
We were delighted to receive a letter from Jo 
Platt, the MP for Leigh, congratulating us on being 
in the top 2% of schools nationally for progress. It is 
lovely to be recognised in this way. A copy of the 
letter is on the school website. 
 


